KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

October 13, 2007, St. Thomas the Apostle, Lenoir City

The meeting was opened with lighting the candle and a prayer by Jim Heath.  Carol prayed the Leaders’ Prayer.   

Those present:  Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath, Ginger Hutton, Maria Martinez, Carol Rummel, Lois Schering, and guest Curt Sheldon.   

The Leader’s group reunion included sharing by all present.  

Secretary:  Curt for Kay

· Curt stated that there had been a few typographical corrections to the minutes of the July 14 meeting.  Corrected minutes have been distributed on the website.     

· A motion was made and seconded that the minutes be approved as corrected.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer:  Debbie

· Debbie distributed the Treasurer’s report (attached.)  The bank balance as of October 8 was $9,993.95.

· There was discussion as to whether separate dues would be owed because we were beginning Spanish speaking cursillos.  The Secretariat has not received a billing and does not expect one.  There is a possibility that an additional billing could be received if an entirely separate Spanish speaking Secretariat were formed.  There seems to be no need of a separate Secretariat at this time.

· The funds received the past two weekends were discussed: $3,620 for the men’s and $4,645 for the women’s. 

· There was discussion of the use of numbered envelopes.  Debbie indicated that based on notes written in some of the envelopes that there may be some feeling that the individual could be identified.  There does not seem to be a need to number the envelopes.  The only purpose is to make sure that all the envelopes are returned.  It was recommended not to number the envelopes for the donations.

· The Secretariat discussed whether the kitchen and Palanca teams should be asked to contribute.  Ginger said that she did not feel it necessary given that collections have exceeded expenditures for the recent weekends.  She further said that it would likely make recruiting for those positions more difficult.

· A motion was made and seconded that the Treasurer’s report be accepted.  The motion passed.

Pre Cursillo: Carol

· Carol gave Debbie additional application fees: $40 in checks and $10 cash.  

· We have 34 applications for the first men’s weekend in Spanish.
· She commented that the team for upcoming weekend has been wonderful.
· Carol made a strong suggestion that no one other than the Pre Cursillo Coordinator be permitted to make additions or deletions to the candidate list on the website.
· Carol noted that the Pre Cursillo Coordinator would not have responsibility to prepare name badges in the future.  The team leader will assume that responsibility or delegate it to someone.
· Carol noted that this was her last meeting and thanked all the members of the Secretariat for their outstanding efforts and cooperation.
· Lois commented that the address on the trifold brochure needs to be changed.  It currently has the address at Our Lady of Fatima but Fr. Alex is no longer at that address.  The Secretariat agreed that a new permanent address be selected and inserted when the brochure is reprinted.  Reprint is not anticipated for some time.
Cursillo: Ginger

· Ginger initiated a discussion of the minimum and maximum number of candidates.  The guideline number of 15 continues as the policy.  The attendees generally felt that not more than 35 candidates should be accepted for any given weekend.  The normal change of plans would probably cause the actual attendance to drop to 30 or below.   The limiting factor is the size of the rollo room.  Applications should still be coming in and the Pre-Cursillo representative will make the determination as to which weekend is still open for candidates.

· Carol made a motion that the 3 Day Coordinators and the Pre Cursillo Coordinator have discretion to set the maximum number for any given weekend.  Lois seconded and the motion passed.

· Carol noted that the 3 Day Coordinators should send a copy of the final roster to the Pre Cursillo Coordinator to update the records and any applications from those who did not attend.

· The team formation meeting seemed to have good results with the recent men’s team.  

· All teams are using the new manuals.  Schedules are still being adjusted as teams work through the weekends.

· All results from critique sheets from the past two weekends have been positive.  

· Ginger noted that there is a need for more Palanca chapel volunteers for the upcoming Spanish men’s weekend.  

· Ginger commented that she and Steve Pacitti have been discussing the possible logistical advantages of having future weekends back to back.  It would simplify storage and cleanup of the facility.  Carol noted that it would make it more difficult for the 4th day community and possibly for scheduling priests to serve during the weekends.

· Ginger gave an update on how the new cleanup process is working.  The early work in the dorm rooms is a help.  She suggested expanding to clean the rollo room and the small chapel during clausura.  She further suggested closing the kitchen after lunch on Sunday and limiting food after the clausura to nonperishable leftovers and food brought by the 4th day community.

· Ginger also emphasized that the team leader should be responsible for obtaining kitchen and Palanca coordinators who would then be responsible for recruiting their own teams.

· Jim noted that it would be ideal to have six kitchen and palanca teams set up ahead of time to cover the entire year.

· Ginger raised the question whether the kitchen coordinator should be part of team formation.  Jim responded that he thought it might be appropriate for the first team formation meeting.

· Ginger mentioned other needs: having someone posted to direct the 4th day community to rest rooms in the dorm area, and the recruitment of more musicians.

· Lois raised a question as to whether the clausura booklets had been printed in Spanish.  Ginger replied that they were currently being developed and would be ready for the Spanish men’s weekend.

· Ginger mentioned needs for the Palanca team: keys for the bedroom and a schedule for Sunday mass at nearby churches.  Apparently keys for the bedroom are not available.  A schedule can be provided.

· Lois raised the possibility of moving the Palanca chapel to an area nearer their sleeping room.  It was generally felt that the current location is good.

· Ginger distributed Rectora and Rector reports from the past two weekends.

Post Cursillo: Angie for Sharon 

· Extra copies of the Clausura booklet for the September closings had been made.  A bilingual booklet is in process of being made for future use.

· A 4th Day Brochure in both English and Spanish has been compiled.   

· A cake had been made for the recent Clausura.  A smaller cake could be used for the future.

· Robb Morris is doing a wonderful job of keeping the web site updated.  He is still interested in adding information including a description of Cursillo. 

· Grand Ultreya on September 30 at the Apison Center had 65 in attendance.  George Golightly was the witness speaker with Fr. Joe Brando giving the spiritual reflection.

· Ultreya schedules have been updated on the website.  St. Mary’s in Athens held an Ultreya in September.

· The Rooster Crows continues to go well.

· There have been some changes in parish reps.  Sharon will contact the new individuals to provide guidance.   

· Lois asked the Secretariat to commend and thank Sharon and Angie for the great experience at the Grand Ultreya, especially the pictures from past weekends.

School of Leaders, English: Lois

· The next School of Leaders will be held on November 3 at St. Thomas the Apostle in Lenoir City.  She hopes to have Fr. Alex or Fr. Augustine give the talk on one of the meditations.

· The last School of Leaders was attended by 23 cursillistas, including 4 members of the women’s team.

School of Leaders, Hispanic: Maria

· The next Hispanic School of Leaders will be held on November 17 at St. Therese in Cleveland.  The focus will be on preparing for the first women’s cursillo.
· Maria reported that the first School of Leaders had excellent participation.
· Fr. Antonio has agreed to give the talks, and may become a regular member of the community as an assistant to Fr. Alex.
· Maria volunteered to serve as Rectora for the Spanish women’s weekend to be scheduled for early 2008.
Spiritual Director:  Father Alex
· No report as Father Alex was not able to attend. 

Lay Director:  Jim 

· Jim commented that Cursillo cannot succeed with out a strong Secretariat and School of Leaders. 

· The Rooster Crows is going great.  

· He is still looking for improvements and additions to the website.

He will be attending the regional encounter.  He also informed all that Fr. Robert Braun has had some heart problems and has had a pacemaker inserted.

Old Business

· Election of Secretariat members:  Jim Heath was reelected Lay Director.  Peggy English and Angie Feltz were presented as candidates for Pre Cursillo Coordinator.  Angie was elected. 

· Jim noted that he has contacted a number of Deacons about giving spiritual talks during our weekends.  He has positive responses from 6 and negative from 2.  He noted that several of the deacons have not made a cursillo and could not give a talk.

· Jim reported that he has sent the annual report to the national office.

· Angie is continuing to monitor the 72 hours of palanca for the Spanish Men’s Weekend.

New Business 

· There was a discussion of various potential Rectors and Rectoras.  Maria Martinez (First Spanish W omen’s Weekend) and Velma Burke were approved for the next two women’s weekends.  Mike Passarello has been asked to lead the Men’s fall weekend and is discerning.

· Jim asked that Steve and Ginger make an additional recommendation for Rector for the men’s spring weekend if one is to be held.  Lois commented that she would continue to supply lists of potentials to Steve and Ginger.  It was noted that they are not restricted to the list supplied from the School of Leaders.  Maria noted that many team members have not attended the School of Leaders.  The attendees recognized that distance, etc., prevents some from attending.  Jim noted that the current approach seems to be working well. 

· Jim suggested the following for the 2008 calendar:

Secretariat - 2nd Saturdays of Jan. (Our Lady of Fatima), April (St. Therese), July (St. Alphonsus) and Oct. (Sacred Heart)

School of Leaders – 2nd Saturdays of Feb., May, Aug. and Nov.  Places to be determined.

· Ginger suggested tentative dates for weekends in 2008: 

Feb. 28 – Mar. 2 Spanish Women’s #2

Mar. 6 – 9 Men’s #34 (possibly will not hold)

Apr. 3 – 6 Women’s #35

July 17 – 20 Spanish Men’s #3

Sept. 11 –14 Men’s #36

Sept. 25 – 28 Women’s #37

· Jim commented that we need a definite time for announcements during the Clausura.  

· Jim is preparing a report for the meeting with Cef Aguillon, the English National Coordinator, to be held Oct. 19 at St. Thomas the Apostle in Lenoir City.  He asked Secretariat members to submit section reports for the meeting.

· Lois suggested that Jim also bring up the fact that School of Leaders is not covered in the manual as part of the Rector’s Rollo to candidates.  It was determined that we will insert information into the weekend talks about the School of Leaders in the interim until the manuals are updated.

· Debbie suggested that the Secretariat pay the fee for Jim and Fr. Alex to attend the Regional Encounter starting in 2008.   Carol made the appropriate motion, second by Lois and passed unanimously.

· Angie will handle the annual appeal.                                                                           

Action Items and Administration   

· Jim reviewed all action items.

· Jim thanked Carol for her 3 years of service as Pre Cursillo Coordinator.

· He also thanked Angie for editing the Rooster Crows and monitoring palanca for the weekends.

· The next Secretariat meeting will be January 12 at Our Lady of Fatima Church in Alcoa.  

The meeting was closed with prayer led by Jim. 

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE 

JANUARY 12

OUR LADY OF FATIMA CHURCH, ALCOA

                                                       Respectfully submitted,

                                                        Curt Sheldon for Kay Sheldon, Secretary

